


*TRANSLATION*

To whom it may concern:

On February 27, at the time of the bingo game, there was confusion between the participants and the 
president, Maria Elena Sarmiento, who caused a problem in which she questioned me about the bingo 
numbers in front of all the members of the community center in a loud and disrespectful manner.

She lacked the judgment and the way to resolve the incident in a peaceful manner, instead of 
disrupting the order in the community. 

Mr. Alfredo Perez had the same incident with the same person, Ms. Sarmiento (President). Still, in a 
different manner, Mr. Perez confronted her after the bingo game was over, and this incident 
happened on Feb. 19, 2025.

I hope you will pay attention to this document (report) to put an end to these differences.

Sincerely,  Jose David Perez
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